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A Newsletter for Alumni & Friends of Alleman Catholic High School 

Fall/Winter 2012 

 Alleman Baseball Scores State Silver Medal 
 The Alleman Pioneers ended a storybook     
season by bringing home some hardware from the 
State Championship game in June.   
 A series of late-winning rallies didn’t seem to 
do it as the Pioneers came up just short bringing home 
a 2nd Place trophy in the state championship game.  
 Head Coach Chris Lemon, ‘76, said the     
graduating seniors will be sorely missed, but the       
future looks bright for Alleman baseball.    He told the 
Dispatch newspaper, “our five seniors will be hard to 
replace, but the 
good news is that 
most of the team 
will be back.        
Alleman baseball is 
going to be in good 
hands with a lot of 
three-year starters 
returning.” 
 Alleman’s 
road to the state 
finals took some 
familiar turns with 
rematches against teams they played during regular 
season.  With a 23-12 record, the Pioneers were the 
number one seed going into the Class 2A Mercer 
County regional.  Alleman gained a second regional 
title in three seasons. 
 Taking each battle one at a time, the Pioneers 
advanced to Sectionals in Monmouth where they came 
with one goal—to get to the championship game.  No 
Illinois Quad Cities team had ever played in a state 
championship game before.  The task seemed      
daunting, but the Pioneers stayed focused. 
  After the Supersectional game,         
Alleman Athletic Director Steve Smithers took the 

team aside and explained the history that the last time 
a Pioneer  made it to the state tournament in 2005,   
Alleman lost to powerhouse Wilmington to lose in the 
Elite Eight. 
 Late game heroics by Alleman helped win the 
state semifinal.  The Pioneers only had two hits going 
into the sixth inning, but scored an additional three 
hits in the bottom of the sixth to pull out a 2-1 victory 
over Herscher. 
 With Alleman’s win at the Supersectional, it 

was on to the 
s t a t e              
c h a m p i o n s h i p 
game.  The final 
game was another 
d r a m a - f i l l e d 
event as the     
Pioneers ulti-
mately came up 
short in a 5-4 loss 
t o  N o r m a l          
University High 
School. 
 T h e      
Pioneers knew 

they still made Alleman and Quad Cities baseball    
history by making it to the championship game.  They 
received a champions welcome as they displayed their 
state silver hardware at the homecoming celebration.  
Now, the underclassmen and Coach Lemon look     
forward to the future. 
 “It’s been a great year, and it’s a great day to 
be an Alleman Pioneer,” Lemon told the crowd.  
“Now, we have the highest (state baseball) finish in 
the Illinois Quad Cities.  We’ll do this again next 
year.” 

Photo Courtesy of Steve Thompson 
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FATHER KNOWS BEST 

    Greetings to all my 

    very Dear Alumni 

    and Friends of  

    Alleman, 

 

 

                         It is that time of the                                                                                                                      

year that I welcome you to the Fall 

Issue of the Pioneer Post.  The 2012

-2013 school year is well            

underway.  I am happy to report 

that our opening enrollment is up 

twenty students over last year, we 

just celebrated a wonderful 64th 

Homecoming, and we are nearing 

the end of the first academic     

quarter.  The days are getting   

shorter and the days are getting 

cooler.  The beautiful season of  

autumn has begun and the color of 

the changing leaves is breathtaking.  

It is one of my favorite times of the 

year. 

     I want to keep you informed 

about some of the improvements 

we completed at the “little ole 
school” over the past summer 
months due to the generous        

contributions of our alumni and 

friends.  We renovated the cafeteria 

with new lighting, ceiling tile, 

flooring, paint, stainless steel doors 

leading into the kitchen and a new 

stainless steel front on the serving 

line.  We also hung some large  

canvas prints on the walls depicting 

the school as it looked when it first 

opened back in 1949.  It looks    

fantastic.  The entire first floor  

hallway also received a new ceiling 

and lighting and the wall behind 

Our Lady of Alleman was given a 

fresh new look.  The first floor 

men’s restroom  renovation was 
completed, and a vestibule entrance 

was added to the outside entrance 

by the chapel.  Our maintenance 

staff worked diligently to clean all 

of the rooms and our building looks 

great.  I am already making plans 

for the great things we might be 

able to accomplish next year with 

your continued generous support. 

     In the Development Office we 

have quite a few projects underway 

including the Dream House Raffle, 

the Calendar Sale, the All Souls 

Memorial, and planning for the 

Heritage Ball in the spring.  These 

activities are critical to helping the 

Development Office raise our     

annual budget of $657,000 which 

represents 24% of the annual      

revenue.  This is a critical financial 

source for Alleman which enables 

us to maintain a strong, vibrant, and 

affordable catholic high school in 

the Illinois Quad Cities.  I couldn’t 
do it without you and your          

tremendous support.   

 I want to wish each and  

every one of you a blessed holiday 

season.  I hope your Thanksgiving 

is spent with family and good 

friends who remind you of the 

many true blessings in our lives 

which we often take for granted.  

And may your Christmas season be 

a joyous time in which you          

experience the love and joy of the 

Christ Child. 

     If ever you are in the “area”, 
please come and see us.  It is      

always great to see you.  You are an 

important member of the Alleman 

family.  You are all greatly loved 

by the little ole priest. 

Always & ever, 

 

 

 

Father Daniel Mirabelli, C.S.V. 

Every Dollar Helps 
      There’s no greater gift than four years at Alleman! 

 
    Please consider making a contribution to the tuition assistance through the   
Alumni Scholarship appeal.  Any amount can make a difference!  In these difficult 

economic times, we ask your help to bring needed assistance to our families seeking an Alleman education.  
The Alleman Development Office is dedicated to providing more than $600,000 in financial assistance to our 
annual budget.  Many tuition assistance recipients are children of alumni.  Help them to carry on the Pioneer 
legacy.  Thank you! 
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Alumni Spotlight 

Our “Alumni Spotlight” this issue is on  all of our very generous alumni who contributed to  their alma mater 
and made these most recent renovations possible.  Because of your continued generosity, we are able to keep 
the “little ole school” in good repair for future  generations of Pioneers.  Below are some photos of the reno-
vations completed this summer.  Thank you, from the bottom of my heart, for your love of our beautiful Alle-
man High School!  May God bless all of you! 

 

          

Top Left:  The  entrance wall for Our Lady was 
updated with a more modern finish. 
 

Top Right:  The cafeteria received new lighting  
and food preparation finishes. 
 

Middle Left:  The entire first floor of the school 
was outfitted with new ceiling lights. 
 

Middle Right:  The cafeteria floor was also      
replaced with new tile. 
 

Bottom Left:  The entrance to the chapel was    
renovated with  a new vestibule. 
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AMONG OUR GRADUATES 

‘52 Joan VanDeCasteele Mullikin 
is retired and living in Stockton, 
California.  She enjoys boating, 
dancing, and her friends and family. 
 

‘57 Diane Schowalter Lordan and 
her husband, John, celebrated their 
50th wedding anniversary on June 
16, 2012.  Diane is the Director of 
Development and University        
Relations at West Virginia         
University Institute of Technology 
in Montgomery, West Virginia. 
 
‘58 Geraldine Fields Wilson is a 
retired teacher and youth leader.  
She and her husband Lew, who 
passed away on May 9, 2011, took 
students to World Youth Day to 
meet Pope John Paul II and later, 
Pope Benedict XVI. 
 

‘68 Cynthia Starkweather-Nelson 

is one of 14 Quad Cities artists who 
are returning to the area for a art 
show sponsored by the Quad City 
Arts.  Cynthia now resides in Min-
nesota where she creates natural 
watercolor paintings.  An opening 
reception was held on September 7.  
The exhibit runs from August 29 
through October 26 at the Quad City 
Arts Center Gallery in downtown 
Rock Island, Illinois. 
 
‘71 Peggy Hines Peterson is the 
owner and editor for Peak Editing & 
Virtual Support.  She and her      
husband, Dave, live in Lakewood, 
Colorado. 
 
 

‘73 Mark Johnson will be inducted 
into the Illinois chapter of the     
National Wrestling Hall of Fame on 
October 21 in Bloomington, Illinois.  
He is one of seven earning the honor 
this year.  Mark retired from the 
head coaching job for the University 
of Illinois wrestling program.      
During his tenure, the Fighting Illini 
compiled a 223-48-5 dual record 
and two Big Ten titles. 
 
‘81 Jim McBride was selected as a 
“Harvard Hero,’ among  thousands 
of employees at Harvard University.    
For the past 22 years, Jim has 
worked for the Harvard School of 
Dental Medicine.  He was lauded 
for his dedication, knowledge, and 
high standards in his field. 
 
‘83 Liz Edwards Boardman was 
named managing editor of           
Independent Newspapers in     
southern Rhode Island.   She has 
been a reporter for the South County     
Independent newspaper in Rhode 
Island since 2006. 
 
‘89 Dr. Brian Wolf is the recipient 
of the 2013 American-British and 
Canadian Traveling  Fellowship 
award.  This award is considered 
one of the highest honors in the field 
of orthopedic surgery.  He is an  
associate professor in the            
department of orthopedics and    
rehabilitation at the University of 
Iowa Hospital and Clinics. 
 
‘02 Paul Miner  S.J. professed his 
first perpetual vows with the       

Chicago/Detroit Province of the  
Society of Jesus on August 11, 
2012.  Paul is currently at St. Louis 
University for his First Studies, a 
three-year period of graduate level 
work in philosophy and theology. 
 
‘06 Jeanly Nguyen Crowe is a K-2 
special education teacher in      
Bushnell, Illinois.  She, her husband 
Sean, and two sons live in Macomb, 
Illinois. 
 
‘06 Alex Knobloch is a 2nd      
Lieutenant in the Air Force,        
currently attending medical school 
at the Uniformed Services          
University of the Health Sciences in 
Bethesda, Maryland. 
 
‘07 Tom Miner is an environmental 
consultant/research analyst for    
Cadmus Group in Arlington,       
Virginia.  Tom does subcontract 
work with the Environmental     
Protection Agency.  He resides in 
Arlington, Virginia. 
 
‘09 Katie Moore has been selected 
as one of the top 15 women for the 
University of Missouri’s         
Homecoming Royalty.  Katie is  
being sponsored by her sorority, 
Delta Gamma.  After an extensive 
application and interview process, 
Katie beat out many qualified     
candidates from organizations 
around the Mizzou campus.  Katie 
has served as her sorority’s vice 
president and is an active member 
of the Tulaske College of Business 
Student Council. 

 

Greg Podgorny, Class of 1976, recently visited Alleman for the 

Homecoming football game against Quincy.  Greg is suffering 

from Lou Gherig’s disease.  Fr. Mirabelli said Greg was one of the 
“toughtest Pioneers who ever played football for us.”   
 

Joining Father are some of Greg’s ‘76 classmates including Todd 
Depoorter, Mary Wood Chesser,  Coach Dave DeJaegher, John 

Marx,  Mark Collins, Andy Carbone, and Andy’s brother from the 
Class of 1973, Rocco Carbone. 
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AMONG OUR GRADUATES 

 
 

‘50 JACKIE STUART 

WAHLHEIM 
February 15, 2010 

 
‘51 JERRY SMET 
September 5, 2012 

 
‘53 THOMAS HIBBS 

May 18, 2012 
 

‘53 GEORGE BAUMGAIN 
June 18, 2012 

 
‘53 JOYCE WARZINSKI 

CARTER 
April 26, 2012 

 
‘55 ARLINE WHITTON  

PAULSEN 
January 23, 2008 

 
‘55 GUY RANDAZZO 

May 12, 2012 
 

‘55 PAUL TAETS 
September 6, 2011 

 
‘55 JOHN BLEYAERT 

February 26, 2011 
 

‘57 ROBERT HOGUE 
April 19, 2009 

 
‘59 DOUGLAS NORMAN 

June 12, 2011 
 

‘59 FRANCES RANDAZZO 
OWENS 

November 12, 2011 
 

‘59 BILL DEVRIESE 
June 5, 2012 

 
‘59 EUGENE BOOSTROM 

September 17, 2012 
 

 
 
 

‘60 NANCY MARXEN 
CLIFF 

June 30, 2012 
 

‘62 DAVID MOSSAGE 
September 7, 2012 

 
‘64 JOHN “TIM” 

BROZOVICH 
July 19, 2012 

 
‘64 DR. BOB CALSYN 

September 21, 2012 
 

‘65 RICHARD  
VANDEWALLE 
January 18, 2012 

 
‘65 JANIS LEMON  

BUNDRICK 
September 4, 2012 

 
‘67 PAMELA DEVOLDER 

SCHNEIDER 
May 20, 2012 

 
‘68 ELAINE MAJETIC  

BLASER 
May 18, 2012 

 
‘68 LYNN FYFE 

May 12, 2012 
 

‘68 DENNIS KENNEDY 
June 26, 2012 

 
‘70 JANE KALE SMITH 

August 29, 2012 
 

‘71 GARY VANDEMORE 
July 12, 2012 

 
‘89 TAMMY JUSTICE 

DUNDEE 
April 20, 2012 

 

MARRIAGES 
  

‘59 Thomas Hendricks to Mary Caudy 
March 17, 2012 

 
‘96 Scott Hardison & Erin McGarry 

October 22, 2011 
 

‘97 Christina McCarthy & David Hull 
May 19, 2012 

 

‘02 Eric Van Speybroeck & ‘03 Lauren Albracht 
July 16, 2011 

 
‘02 Jillian McLaughlin & Aaron Wirtz 

June 23, 2012 
 

‘05 Adam Mulherin &  Julie Roy 
June 23, 2012 

 
‘08 Katie Derrick & ‘08 John Pilaszewski 

May 2012 

 
 

BIRTHS 
Welcome New Pioneers 

 

Evan John Tady born November 10, 2011 to ‘90 Steve 

& ‘88 Susan Lesage Tady 

 
Murphy Ellen Ketcham born March 30, 2012 to David & 

‘89 Molly Loehrer Ketcham 

 

Quinn Meryl Hardison born June 21, 2012 to Erin & ‘96 
Scott Hardison 

 
Jake Stephen Wood born March 12, 2012 to ‘96 Kari 
Engels Wood & ‘97 Ryan Wood 

 
Georgiana Rae Smith & Everett David Smith to Christo-
pher & ‘97 Shanna Hobert Smith 

 

Evan Daniel Wood born December 6, 2011 to ‘99 Eric 
& ‘98 Amanda DeRoo Wood 

 

Elijah Crowe born April 15, 2012 to Sean & ‘06 Jeanly 
Nguyen Crowe 
 
Addison Ann Holgate born May 5, 2011 to Molly & ‘07 
Tanner Holgate 
 

 

In Loving Memory 

 

Got Alumni Updates? 
 

Send your information to us at            
jscarpinato@allemanhighschool.org 
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Homecoming 2012— “Shark Week” 
Alleman students celebrated Homecoming 
by living every week like it’s “Shark 
Week.”  The 2012 Homecoming Court  
included: 
 

Front Row:  Jessica Tucker; Kelsey 
Ethington (’82 Mike Ethington); Abbey 
Johnson (’79 Olie & ‘83 Mary Lelonek 
Johnson); Princess Zoe Kelso (’80 Calvin 
& ‘81 Bridget Dunsmoor Kelso); Spirit 
Winner Elly Hoogerwerf (’78 Leo & ‘77 
Sandy Peterson Hoogerwerf); and Queen 
Carli Hogan (‘77 Dan Hogan) 
 

Back Row:  Tom Noe (’81 Dan & ‘82 Joan 
Dufour Noe); Spirit nominee Jano          
Terronez; King Sean Wetherell (’83 John 
Wetherell); Prince Adam Hoogerwerf (’84 
Lenny & ‘84 Mindy Winston Hoogerwerf); 
Nate Gilbraith; and Sam Armetta (‘74 Tony 
& ‘75 Kim DeWitte Armetta) 

Elite Honors  

for Ewald 
 

 

 Patrick Ewald, Class of 
2012, was honored for his     
academic and athletic abilities 
by being named to the IHSA 
Academic All-State team and by 
winning the prestigious Don   
Morris Multi-Sport Conference 
Award. 
 Ewald was only the second student athlete in    
Alleman’s history to  be named to the elite IHSA  All-State 
Academic Team.  Nominees needed to possess a minimum 
3.50 grade point average on a 4.0 scale after their seventh 
semester, have participated in at least two IHSA sponsored 
activities during each of the last two years, and        dem-
onstrated outstanding citizenship. 
 Ewald was in the top ten of his graduating class, 
participated in football, basketball and track; and was    
involved in numerous student organizations at Alleman, 
including vice president of Sigma Alpha Delta (Students 
Against Destructive Decisions). 
 Ewald is the son of Dick and Mary Ewald of    
Taylor Ridge.  He is now attending the United States Naval 
Academy in Annapolis, Maryland.  

New Faces at AHS 

 

Three new faculty members have joined the       
Alleman staff.  We welcome: 
 
Left to Right:  ‘Melanie Verstraete teaching       
Religion I (freshmen religion); ‘05 Emily Chesser 
teaching Spanish; Mark Lofgren teaching physical 
education and health. 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

Class of 1963—50th Reunion 
 

September 13, 2013—Icebreaker (TBA) 
September 14, 2013—Holiday Inn, Rock Island 
 
Chairpersons:  Laurie Kingsbury Hourigan and  
Diane Coene Kennedy 
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A BIG Thank You to all of our 

wonderful alumni who supported 

the 2013 Birdies for Charity         

program.  More than  $18,000 was 

raised for Alleman High School.  

Money will be used to improve the 

little ‘ole school. 

Thank You! 
 

South Rock Island Township Board—$1,000 

     (educational enhancement) 

and  

Rock Island Community Foundation—$1,000 

     (Sigma Alpha Delta) 

Spring Sports Shine with Athletic Honors 
Girls Soccer 
All-Conference:  First Team—Mary Kim Tadda,   
Honorable    Mention—Samantha Glackin 
Academic All-Conference:  Taylor Johnson 
Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team—Mary 
Kim Tadda; Honorable Mention—Samantha Glackin, 
Carolyn Maynard, Jessica Tucker 
 

Baseball 
2A State Runner-Up 

2A Regional, Sectional, SuperSectional Champions 

All-State—Cody Sedlock 
All-Conference: Ryan O’Keeffe, Cody Sedlock, Connor 
Whan 
Honorable Mention:  Matt Schissel 
Academic All-Conference:  John Barrett, Blake        
Newberg, Matt Schissel 
Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team—Ryan 
O’Keeffe (Player of the Year), Dan Cutkomp, Matt 
Schissel, Sean Wetherell, Connor Whan;  
Honorable Mention—John Tracey 
 

Softball 
All-Conference:  First Team—Chasney Jenkins, Avery 
Nelson;  Honorable  Mention— Maddie McGuire, Isabel 
Anderson, Lexy VandeMoortel 
Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team—Maddie 
McGuire, Chasney Jenkins, Avery Nelson, Lexy        
VandeMoortel, Isabel Anderson, Anna Wetherell;     
Honorable Mention—Lexi Ferrari, Mackenzie Sanchez 
 

Boys Track & Field 
Class 2A Sectional Champions 
All-State:  Scott Schilb (5th Discus), Ethan Adlfinger 
(9th 1600m) 
State Qualifiers:  Ethan Adlfinger, William Graham,  
Adam Hoogerwerf, Scott Schilb, Ian Ferguson, Kylee 
Dorsee, Matt Hubbell, Ethan DeCap 
All-Conference:  Scott Schilb, Ethan Adlfinger 
Academic All-Conference:  Drew Brozovich, Patrick 
Ewald, Ian Ferguson, Max Mendoza  

Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team—Matt 
Hubbell, Ian Ferguson, Kylee Dorsee, Adam Hoogerwerf, 
Scott Schilb, Ethan Adlfinger, William Graham 

  

Girls Track & Field 
State Qualifiers:  Hannah Murray (Shot Put); Mary   
Adlfinger (3200) 
All-Conference:  Hannah Murray; Mary Adlfinger 
Academic All-Conference: Mary Adlfinger, Mary     
Dodson, Helen Hoang, Anne Malinowsky, Hannah    
Murray, Carla Papageorgiou, Tori Scarpinato, Missy 
Sheraden, Luz Upegui 
Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team— Hannah 
Murray, Mary Adlfinger 
 

Boys Tennis 
State Qualifiers:  Austin Schoeck, Mark McLaughlin 
All-Conference:  Marco Franco (singles 2nd) 
Academic All-Conference:  Alex Bausch, Ryan Drone, 
Nathan Ngo, Austin Schoeck, Nathan Schroeder 
Dispatch/Argus All-Metro Team:  First Team—Marco 
Franco, Austin Schoeck, Mark McLaughlin 
 
 
 

IHSA Team Academic Achievement Award 

(3.0+ GPA Team): 
Girls Soccer  Baseball 
Boys Tennis  Boys Track & Field 
Softball   Girls Track & Field 
 

Don Morris Multi-Sport  

Conference Award: 
Nominee—Margaret Wendell 

Winner—Patrick Ewald 

 

 

IHSA Academic All-State 
Patrick Ewald (2nd in Alleman History) 
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During a post-game ceremony on Friday, August 
24, 2012, new members were inducted into the   
Alleman Athletic Hall of Fame.  This now brings 
the total number of inductees to eighty.  A complete 
list of inductees is on our website at under Athletics.  
There have been many great contributors to the  
Alleman athletic program in the past 63 years.  This 
latest group of inductees has added their own      
special “Touch of Class”.   
 
 

Gary DeMarlie, 1958 
Gary was a three year basketball 
letter winner, in addition to    
earning two varsity letters in both 
Baseball and Track. He led his 
Basketball team to an outstanding 
46-13 record over a two-year   
period, 1956-57 & 1957-58. Gary 
was selected to the All-Quad City 
1st team, All-Northern Illinois 1st team, and the 
prestigious Chicago Tribune top-25. He earned a 
full athletic scholarship to Regis University 
(Denver, CO). Gary was the Rangers’ starting guard 
for three years, and earned four varsity letters     
during his 1959-62 college athletic career.  He   
graduated with a B.S. in Business Administration.  
(deceased December 8, 2006) 

 
Stacey Burgmeier Keller, 1998   
Stacey was one of the most       
accomplished softball players in 
Alleman school history earning 
four varsity letters.  She was a big 
part of the 1998  IHSA Class A 
State Championship team, and a 
team member on three State     
qualifying teams in 1995, 1997 & 
1998. During her four years the 
Pioneers’ overall team record was 108-25. Stacey 
was a four time All-Conference selection and part 
of two Western Big 6 Conference titles in 1997 & 
1998. Several marks during her career still rank #1 
in school history – Career at Bats (427), Games 
Played (139), and Runs Batted In (109). She ranks 
#2 in Hits (82), Doubles (28) and Triples (20). She 
also left her mark in the IHSA record books – ranks 
#4 Most Runs Scored – Inning (3) and ranks #3 
Most Hits – Inning (3). Following graduation Sta-
cey   returned to serve as Alleman JV Softball coach 
from 1999-2005. 
 

1988   4 X 100M Girls Relay   

 

‘89 Erika Meyers Schneider, ‘91  Ta-
juana Wells, ‘91 Jensie Grigsby Shan-
non, and ‘90 Jenny Van Wiel Wunder-
lich 

 
This relay team dominated the track in 1988 – they 
won the Class A Sectional and helped Alleman win 
the team title. They headed to State with great    
expectations and won the IHSA Class A State relay 
Championship in a record time of 49.03. That State 
record stood for 17 years – and still remains an    
Alleman school record to this day. These same   
student-athletes had an outstanding year in 1989 as 
well – they helped claim another Class A Sectional 
team title and their 4 x 200m relay team went on to 
finish 2nd at the Class A State meet. Their time of 
1:46.72 remains an Alleman school record.  
 
Each relay member earned All-State honors and 
many individual accomplishments of their own.  
Jenny Van Weil finished 8th in the 1990 State long 
jump and her jump of 18’-1” in 1989 remains an 
Alleman school record. Jensie Grigsby finished 6th 
at State in the 200m in 1989 and was part of the 
1991 4 x 400m relay team that earned a 6th place 
finish at State. She still holds school records in four 
events and was inducted into the Hall of Fame in 
2010. During their time at Alleman they were under 
the direction of longtime Alleman coach, Phil    
Sailer.  
 
 

(More on Page 9) 
 

  

 2012 Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees 
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2004-05 Girls Basketball Team    

 
The 2004-05 team finished with an outstanding 31-7 
overall record on their way to the IHSA Class A State 
Championship! This State basketball title was a first 
for the Quad City area – girls or boys. During this 
championship season, the Pioneers also captured    
several other big titles – the State Farm Classic in 
Bloomington and Galesburg’s MLK Classic.         
Individual honors were earned as well – Amanda 
Clifton was selected to the IBCA All-State 3rd team, 
All-Conference 1st team and shared team MVP    
honors with Katie Manning. Emily Chesser earned 
IBCA All-State 4th team and Megan Marlier was the 
team’s Most Improved. The 2004-05 Pioneer team 
was chosen by the Dispatch newspaper as Player of 
the Year – the first and only time an entire team has 
been selected. If ever there was a team who embodied 
what a team really means – it was our 2004-05 Girls 
Basketball State Championship team!  
 
  
REGIONAL (Orion) Alleman 78 Orion 31 &  
Alleman 59 Sherrard 32 
 
SECTIONAL (Riverdale) Alleman 64 Brimfield 55 
& Alleman 52 Abingdon 23 
 
SUPER-SECTIONAL (Monmouth) Alleman 48 
Quincy Notre Dame 41 
 
STATE TOURNAMENT (Redbird Arena)   
Alleman 32 Nashville 27 &  
Alleman 53 Newman 48 
State Title Game:  Alleman 58 Chicago Hope 53 

 
 

 

Head Coach:  Jay Hatch      
Assistants: Henry Hall, Mike Ebner, Chris Sena-
tra, Jim Appleman  
Team Members: Anna Bruty, Shelly Charvat, 
Emily Chesser, Amanda Clifton, Ashley Cornelis 
Ward, Missy Fobert Lambrecht, Jamie Hoskins, 
Kelly Kratt, Katie Manning, Megan Marlier  
Hauer, Elizabeth Pocivasek, Maria Pocivasek, 
Megan Ryan,    Tristan Savage, Katie Scheckel, 
Jessica Sedam Lemon, Kerry Yeargle. 
Managers:  Jen Tollenaer, Courtney VandeWiele 
Brickner, Alisha Young 
 
 
 

Have You Lost Your 

 Alleman Yearbook? 
 

The Development Office has multiple copies 
of most hardback Alleman yearbooks for sale.   
 
The cost to purchase a yearbook is $25.  If 
you are interested, contact us at 309-786-
8661. 

 2012 Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees 
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Got news for ALUMNI UPDATE:    Alleman Development Office 

Please fill in the form below and mail to:   1103 40th Street 

        Rock Island  IL  61201  

        or Fax (309) 786-7834 

        e-mail - allemanhs@mchsi.com 

Name:_________________________________________________________________Class:_________ 
 

Maiden Name:__________________________Married to:___________________ # of Children:______ 
 

Mailing 
Address:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City/State/Zip:________________________________________________________________________ 
 

E-Mail Address:______________________________ Can we add it to the Website Alumni E-mail Directory? _____yes _____no 

 

Occupation:__________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Other information about you:_____________________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________

Remembering All Souls  

in November 
 

Thank you for remembering your 
departed loved ones during all of           
Alleman’s daily masses during the 
month of November.  Father         
Mirabelli’s All Souls  Mass and               

remembrance offers prayers for 
all special intentions. 
 

You are invited to pray with us at 7:25 a.m., Monday 
through Friday, in the Alleman Chapel to remember 
our dearly departed. 
 

For more information, please contact the Development 
Office at (309) 786-8661. 

ALLEMAN  

HERITAGE BALL 
 

Mark your Calendars (Pioneer 
Calendars!) for the next      
Heritage Ball, slated for       
Saturday, March 23, 2013, at 
the I-Wireless Center of the 
Quad Cities. 
 
This year’s Honorary Chairs are  ‘82 Jeff & ‘84 Mary 
Schueneman DeWitte and honorary co-chairs are ‘87 
Jonathan & Heather Fox. 

 
If you are interested in donating an item for the live 
or silent auction, please contact Michelle Gau at  
allemanhs@mchsi.com.  Thank you. 
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Share Cost  

is  

$175 

For more information: 
 

Stop by the Development Office at Alleman High School, 

 1103 40th Street, Rock Island, IL 
 

Call the Development Office at (309) 786-8661 
 

Visit the website at www.allemanhighschool.org to download an entry form   

or to purchase a share online, via our secure website 

 
The 20th Annual Dream House is one 
of the school’s major fundraisers of the 
year.  This year, you can win a Quarter 

of a Million dollars to buy your own 
Dream House or finance any other 
dream you might have! 

Dream House 2013 
 

 

Win 

$250,000 
 

 

 

 

To buy your own Dream House or 

Any other Dream you might have. 

This year’s Grand Prize is a cool 
Quarter of a Million Dollars! 
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Get Your 2013 Pioneer Calendar  
 

You will be eligible to win $50 daily or one of the ten $200 prizes throughout the year. This year’s  
calendars went on sale October 9 and will be available from any Alleman student; or you can complete 
the order form below and send it to the Alleman Development Office—1103 40th Street, Rock Island, 
IL  61201 - with a check for $25. 
 
The Pioneer Calendar sale is an important fundraiser for us as it helps defray tuition costs for all  
students at Alleman Catholic High School. 
 

Name __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ________________________________________________________________ 
 
City/State/Zip ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone ________________________  Visa/Mastercard# __________________________ 
      Expiration Date ___________________________ 


